
 

 

 
MEETING LOG 

 
SUBJECT: ASTM F.15.42 Subcommittee Meeting – Storage Ottoman Task Group 

FY 24 OP PLAN ENTRY: [Not on the FY24 Op Plan] 

DATE OF MEETING: 1/9/2024 

LOCATION OF MEETING: Virtual 

CPSC STAFF FILING MEETING LOG: Priscilla Verdino 

FILING DATE: 1/16/2024 

CPSC ATTENDEE(S): Priscilla Verdino 

NON-CPSC ATTENDEE(S): Contact ASTM for list of attendees 

 
Summary of Meeting: 
The group reviewed comments from the ballot. CPSC staff comment was in support of the ballot. A few 
comments stated that the scope was too encompassing, and it would lead to products being included in the 
standard that could not meet the requirement of the standard. It was decided that a separate task group to 
narrow the scope of the standard was needed. CPSC will participate in the scope task group. Group members 
agreed that “ottoman beds” and “plastic storage bins” should be stated as an exemption to the standard and 
that, if necessary, a separate standard should be made for those products. There was some concern that 
“doors” should not be grouped with “lids”. The group decided that it will revisit the concerns after the scope task 
group meets.  
 
 
 
Next Steps: 
No date was set for the next meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


